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OneCare Kansas Health Action Plan Portal Updates 

Revisions Effective October 2023 
1. The option "N/A due to COVID-19" has been removed from all fields in the Physical Health section 

within the HAP. Instead, providers now have the following options to choose from, depending on the 
measurement field: 

• Not Clinically Indicated 

• Patient Declined 

• Not Available 

When these options are selected, the related data fields will be disabled and will not be required for 
HAP submission. The impacted fields are summarized below: 

Measurement Field Avalible Options 

Height Patient Declined 

Weight Patient Declined 

BP Not Clinically Indicated, Patient Declined, and Not Available 

A1c Not Clinically Indicated, Patient Declined, and Not Available 

Cholesterol Not Clinically Indicated, Patient Declined, and Not Available 

Revisions Still in Effect as of April 2020 
1. Signatures 

• Verbal consent is acceptable. 

• An example of verbal consent involves the member verbally providing their name and the date. 

2. Email address for members is no longer required. 

3. The Goal Number and Goal Description are now hyperlinks. Clicking on either link will open the 
respective goal. 

4. The Goal Description becomes enabled if left blank upon saving. Once a goal is entered and saved, it 
cannot be edited. 

5. If a Short-Term Goal Description is not entered, then “Short-Term Goal” will be displayed as the default 
description. This allows partners to access and edit the short-term goal. 

6. “Not Applicable” has been added as an option under Physical Health Assessing Provider Type. If this 
option is selected, the provider data fields will become disabled and will not be required for HAP 
submission. 


